
MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD
It hardly seems possible that the school 
year is almost at an end! I want to praise all 
of our children for their hard work, the 
good progress they have made and their 
constant enthusiasm over the past year. To 
our current Year 2 children, I want to say 
how proud we all are of their achievements 
and I wish them all the best in their new 
schools. Some parents will be saying 
goodbye to us as their youngest child leaves. 
On behalf of the school I would like to 
thank you for your support over the years.
The end of a school year is a time of 
reflection, but is also a time to be looking 
ahead to the forthcoming year. 
May I wish everyone a happy summer 
holiday and look forward to the autumn
term.
School reopens 4th September

CLASS CHANGES
Violet Class – Mrs Borthwick/ Miss Coope
(YR)
Yellow Class – Mrs Phillips (YR)
Red Class – Mr Neenan (Y1)
Indigo Class – Mrs Miles (Y1)
Gold – Mrs Rider (Y2)
Green – Miss Cornwell (Y2)
Silver – Mrs Stewart/Mrs Marsden (Y2)

GOODBYE
We will be saying goodbye to Miss Kerry 
who is leaving to have her baby. We wish 
her every happiness when her little girl 
arrives.

ABSENCE
As I expect many of you will know, the 
government is very keen that schools 

monitor attendance at school very closely. 
Our attendance and punctuality figures 
could be improved upon. If your child is 
away from school for any reason it is 
absolutely essential that you let us know 
(thank you to those who do). If we haven’t 
heard from you (by phone on 01263 513296
or note) by 10.00, it is likely that you will
get a text call either from the school office 
or from the Education Welfare Service.

DAY CARE
If you require child care over the next few 
weeks than please remember that the 
Nursery will be open for 4 weeks over the 
holidays. The Nursery staff will be offering 
you a home visit, if your child is new to the 
Nursery.
If you child has a story book could you 
please return it to the Nursery.

QUESTIONNAIRE 
Thank you to all those who have responded 
to our questionnaire. In September I will 
have the collated results for you to see.

FRIENDS
The ‘Friends’ have worked incredibly hard 
this year. Many thanks to that small band of 
individuals who do so much for our school. 

A SPECIAL THANK YOU
I would like to say a big thank you to all 
parents, helpers and families who have
supported us all year through helping in 
classes and on trips, organising and 
attending school events, returning school 
surveys and, most importantly, taking an 
interest in and supporting their child’s 
learning.

HAPPY HOLIDAYS
Jacqueline Bradford – Head teacher


